
April’s President's Message 
 
Hi Everyone, 
 I hope this message finds you all safe and well during this time of social 
distancing and concerns over the corona virus. This is certainly a difficult time for many 
of us and I encourage you all to reach out to each other in friendship through calling, 
texting and on Facebook. Please post projects you’re working on and let us support one 
another as you move into a hopeful springtime.  
 Unfortunately, the executive board has voted to cancel the April meeting and 
workshop in an abundance of caution to protect us all from the coronavirus. We will 
evaluate things as we move through April to decide about the May meeting.  

During trying times like this, it is helpful to remember that we will get past this 
illness to a happier future and towards that end, I’d like to invite you all to continue 
thinking about any leadership roles and/or committee jobs you might be interested in for 
our new guild year. Our new year begins this July. There are many executive board 
opportunities, as well as committee spots that are rotating into open slots. Please consider 
if you’d like to help out and let the nominating committee of myself, Barbara Vajda and 
Dixie Johns answer any questions you might have.  
 
 
Best regards, 
Sylvia Williams 
 

   

Income:
Birthday Drawing $42.00
Cup & A Quarter $28.00
Door Prize $42.00
Membership $30.00
Quilt Show $5.00
Ways & Means $180.00
Workshops/Pgms $40.00
Total Income: $367.00

Expenses:
Ann Turley (Workshop fees) $40.00
Dixie Johns (Quilts of Love) $79.79
Sue Bouchard (Spkr/Wkshp) $900.00
Penny Bottomly (Proof of Insurance) $10.00
Ann Turley (Quilt Show layout) $52.75
Total Expenses: $1,085.54

FQG Treasurer's Report for March 2020

 
 



Fallbrook Quilt Guild Executive Board Minutes, March 13, 2020 
 
Attending:  Sylvia Williams, Barbara Vajda, Mara Woods, Jan Conklin, and Jo Anne 
Russell 
 

Sylvia called the meeting to order.  
 
We had a discussion about whether to have the April Quilt Guild Meeting.  At that point 
in time, things were still up in the air.  Little did we know it would be taken out of our 
hands. 
 
Barbara Vajda gave a treasurer's report. 
 

Ways and Means was given by Jan Conklin.  She informed us that 20 members have 
not paid for their tickets.   
 
Mara Woods informed us that we have 4 new members, which brings our total to 
101.  She is also trying to help facilitate forming a new friendship group.  Please contact 
her, if you are interested.  The members joining the group decide when, where, and how
often to meet.   
 
Ideas for the nominating committee were discussed.  Any ideas?  Please contact Sylvia 
Williams.  
 

Submitted by Jo Anne Russell 
 



Fallbrook Quilt Guild Minutes for March 5, 2020 
 
The meeting was called to order by Sylvia Williams. 
 

Anne Turley encouraged members to sign up for the Saturday workshop.  The 
workshop was for a quilted bag taught by Deb Raver. 
 
Linda Wright continued the meeting with a trunk show and the story of her quilting 
journey.   
 

The treasurer's report was given by Barbara Vajda. 
 

Sylvia Williams let everyone know that the nominating committee is actively looking for 
people to fill board positions for next year.  Please call her, if you'd like to volunteer.  
 

Mara Woods gave a membership report.  She introduced a new member and guests. 
 

Penny Bottomly announced information for the Palm Springs Quilt Show and a retreat 
she organized. 
  

Requesting quilt blocks for Australia was made by Ardis Duhachek.  Please contact her 
if you have any to send. 
 

Many members showed their creations during Show and Tell. 
 

The meeting was concluded with Cup and a Quarter, Birthday, and our Monthly 
Drawings.  
 

Minutes submitted by Jo Anne Russell 
  


